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M cGILL MEDICINE IN ARCTIC

The Department of National Health and Welfare
has entered into an agreement with McGill University,
Montreal, whereby the McGill Faculty of Medicine
will assist in a program of support to the health
services of the Baffin Zone (Baffin Island, the
Melville Peninsula and Southampton Island in the
Northwest Territories). The population of the Zone is
about 6,000, of whom some 4,000 are Eskimos.

The Health Department has assumed financial
responsibility for this project, under which the uni-
versity will provide medical personnel on a con-
tinuing basis to serve in the Baffin Zone, and will
assist in the reception and discharge of patients in a
major teaching hospital of the McGill medical center.

Health Minister John Munro commented on the
recent agreement as follows:

"<As far as possible, illness should be treated in
or near the home of the patient. Both the adverse
sociological consequences of evacuation to the
South, and the cost, increase with the distance from
home. These disadvantages can be overcome to a
considerable extent by reinforcing the health team in
the settlement and at Frobisher Bay Hospital.

"When evacuation to the South is absolutely
necessary, it should as fat- as possible be re-
ferred to one medical center and should be handled

"The final objective will be to assist in the
training of young Eskimos in the health services, in
hope that in the future they will themselves build a
major role in the health services of the North.

TORONTO HAS SIMILAR PROGRAM

"This program is similar to that presently being
carried out by the medical school of the University
of Toronto in Sioux Lookout in Northwestern Ontario.
The involvement of these universities and other
medical associations in these health programs shows
a recognition of new social responsibilities. I am
grateful for the initiative shown by the schools and
hope it will be the basis for continued progress."

The main base for the project will be Frobisher
Bay, the largest settlement in the Zone. At the
present time, medical personnel for this area con-
sist of the Zone Director, Dr. D. Horwood, and two
doctors stationed at the Frobisher Bay Hospital.
Each of the 12 settlements in the area has one or two
nurses or a lay dispenser.

McGill will help recruit general duty medical
officers for the Frobisher Bay Hospital. Also, two
senior undergraduate medical students and two
residents from McGill postgraduate training programs
will serve in continuitv of short rotations at the

of administration in general.
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